

June 15, 2023

Martha Guzman
Regional Administrator
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9
75 Hawthorne Street
San Francisco, California 94105
guzman.martha@epa.gov

## Dear Administrator Guzman:

In response to a request from United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) staff, the California Air Resources Board (CARB) is providing the enclosed supplemental information, for both CARB and the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District, on Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. This supplemental information will support action on the Attainment Plan Revision for the 1997 Annual PM2.5 Standard (15 µg/m3 SIP Revision) submitted in 2021.

CARB is committed to working with EPA staff to provide any additional information needed to support approval of the 15 ug/m3 SIP Revision. If you have any questions, please contact Edie Chang, Deputy Executive Officer, at (916) 445-4383, or have your staff contact Michael Benjamin, Chief, Air Quality Planning and Science Division, at (916) 201-8968.

Sincerely,

at Sth

Steven S. Cliff, Ph.D., Executive Officer

Enclosures (2)

cc:

Matthew Lakin, Acting Director, Air & Radiation Division, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9

lakin.matthew@epa.gov

Samir Sheikh, Executive Director/Air Pollution Control Officer, San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District samir.sheikh@valleyair.gov

Edie Chang, Deputy Executive Officer

Michael Benjamin, D.Env., Division Chief, Air Quality Planning & Science Division